
Royal Highlands Bike Club Meeting
April 10, 2024

The monthly meeting of the RH Bike Club was called to order by President Tom Dixon 
at 4:08 p.m. in the Rec. center meeting room.  Ten club members were present.  Also 
present was a guest, Carla Lorch, who was interested in learning about the club and cy-
cling in RH.

The minutes from the March meeting were read.  Lynda Streight moved to accept the 
report as read, seconded by Barb Kowalski.  Motion passed. 

Treasurer Jerry Freisinger reported a balance of $261.82 in the club treasury.  He stated 
that there are currently 12 households with 19 individuals as members.
Bob Smith moved to accept this report, seconded by Jim Streight.  Motion passed.

Tom reviewed plans for the upcoming overnight trip to Tallahassee and urged everyone 
to make their hotel reservations as soon as possible for the trip.  He explained that on 
Wednesday morning, 4/24, those riders already at the hotel will start from the hotel and 
ride East for about six miles before turning back and heading to the hotel.  At that point, 
others driving up on Wednesday morning can hopefully join the group and ride West on 
the trail.  Those arriving later can simply start out on their own heading West on the trail.

The club discussed changing the meeting day next fall to a day other than a trail ride 
day.  This would hopefully renew interest in going out for dinner after the meeting.  Tom 
will look into available times for available rooms in the rec center.  It seemed that Tues-
day or Thursday at the same time was a viable option.

Lynda Streight reminded everyone that Digital Embroidery in Leesburg has a digital de-
sign of the club logo to embroider on shirts, jerseys or other items.  Bob Smith volun-
teered to send the club members the information on the business (address, phone 
number).

Tom shared that a former member, Tim Cumming, contributed a box of biking items for 
club members and urged anyone interested to check out the items after the meeting.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:36 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,  
Linda Smith, Secretary 


